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Visit princegeorge.ca for information about City services and operations. You can even subscribe to 
receive information directly to your inbox.  

Visit news.princegeorge.ca/subscribe to select the categories that matter to you.

In accordance with orders of the Provincial Health Officer related to gatherings and events, 
members of the public are not permitted to attend City Council meetings and Public 
Hearings. These meetings are live streamed on the City’s website www.princegeorge.ca and 
the recordings are archived for viewing at any time.

Residents are encouraged to provide written comments to Council to be included in the 
Council meeting agenda package and available for public viewing on the City’s website. 

For submissions to be included on the agenda for Council’s review in advance of the meeting 
date, they must be received by the Corporate Officer no later than 5:00 p.m., Tuesday, 
March 16, 2021. Submissions received after the noted deadline and before 3:00 p.m., 
Monday, March 22, 2021, will be provided to Council on the day of the meeting for their 
consideration during deliberations on the application.

Submissions may be sent by email to cityclerk@princegeorge.ca, faxed to (250) 561-0183, 
mailed or delivered to the address noted below.

Please note that written submissions for all applications will form part of the Council agenda, 
become public record and are posted on the City’s website. By making a written submission 
you are consenting to the disclosure of any personal information that you provide.

Authority
Personal information is collected under the authority of section 26(g) and disclosed under 
the authority of section 33.1(1) of the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act 
(FIPPA). For information or questions, contact the City’s FIPPA Coordinator at (250)561-7600 
or 1100 Patricia Boulevard, Prince George, BC, V2L 3V9.

NEED MORE INFORMATION?
A copy of the proposed Bylaws, applications and any related documents will be available for 
review by the public on the City’s website www.princegeorge.ca under ‘News and Notices’ 
beginning March 10, 2021. These documents may also be reviewed at the Development 
Services office on the 2nd Floor of City Hall on March 10, 11, 12, 15, 16, 17, 18, 19 
and 22, 2021, between the hours of 8:30 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

WHO CAN I SPEAK TO?
For more information, please contact Development Services in person, by telephone at 
(250)561-7611 or by email to devserv@princegeorge.ca.

REQUEST FOR COMMENT

OFFICIAL COMMUNITY PLAN BYLAW NO. 8383, 2011 AMENDMENT BYLAW NO. 9156, 
2020

Subject Property – 4500 Ospika Boulevard 

The City of Prince George is considering an amendment to the City of Prince George Official 
Community Plan (OCP) Bylaw No. 8383, 2011 to amend Schedule B-6: Future Land Use to 
facilitate the development of a 256-unit apartment complex on the subject property. This 
application to amend the OCP also includes a rezoning application (Bylaw No. 9157, 2020).

Please visit the City of Prince George website at www.princegeorge.ca/landuse for more 
detailed information.

The City requests written comment from any person, organization, or agencies that may be 
affected by this amendment to the OCP. Please forward any written submissions by April 9, 
2021 by 5:00 pm to the Development Services Division at 1100 Patricia Boulevard, 
Prince George V2L 3V9, Fax: 561-7721, Email: devserv@princegeorge.ca

CITY COUNCIL CONSIDERATION 
OF APPLICATIONS
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